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•	 COVID-19 UPDATE

•	 SUPPORTING SMALL BUSINESS

•	 HAVING THE BACKS OF NY’S FARMS

•	 WORKING FOR OUR VOLUNTEER FIRE 
COMPANIES

DEAR NEIGHBORS:

As we all have been doing our part to flatten the 
curve against the coronavirus, this has been a 
challenging time for everyone, whether you were 
staying home or out as an essential worker. But 
one thing was clear: the strength and resolve of 
our Western New York communities to rally 
around each other has never been greater. 

I have never been more impressed or inspired 
by the spirit of our community and outpouring 
of positive stories of neighbors helping neighbors, 
and I’d like to thank you all for doing your part. 

I would also like to extend a special thank you 
to our essential and healthcare workers. We 
appreciate all of you who have continued working 
around the clock. Thank you so very much. 

Inside this newsletter you can learn more about 
some of the new legislative proposals I put 
forth and supported during this year’s historic 
Legislative Session. My staff and I also have been 
working night and day with constituents seeking 
help — we are here to help however we can, so 
please do not hesitate to reach out.

Please continue to follow safe social distancing so 
that we can strengthen our economy, protect our 
vulnerable and ensure our healthcare system can 
meet our needs as the pandemic progresses. Stay 
safe, be well, and know I am working hard for you.

COVID-19 RESOURCES
NYS’s Novel Coronavirus Information:
1-888-364-3065
https://coronavirus.health.ny.gov/home

Niagara County Public Health Information:
(716) 439-7430
www.niagaracounty.com/health/Services/Public-
Health-Preparedness/NOVEL-CORONAVIRUS-
2019-nCoV

Erie County Public Health Information:
(716) 858-2929
www2.erie.gov/health/index.php?q=coronavirus

Orleans County Public Health Information:
585-589-3278
www.orleanscountyny.gov/publichealth

For Information on the Reopening:
https://forward.ny.gov/

NEW YORK STATE’S 
NOVEL CORONAVIRUS INFORMATION
HOTLINE 24/7:

1-888-364-3065 

WEBSITE:
https://coronavirus.health.ny.gov/home
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During this extraordinary time, our volunteer fire companies have been there 
to respond to our emergencies and have taken every precaution to protect us 
as well as their dedicated volunteer firefighters and EMTs from the coronavirus. 
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•	Allocate for these volunteer companies to 
be reimbursed for lost revenue due to either 
municipal budget cuts or the cancellation of 
public events or fundraisers during this state 
of emergency.

With costs rising, fire companies have also 
been unable to hold their annual fundraisers 
that provide their operating revenue — not 
to mention the added costs needed to cover 
the personal protective equipment and other 
pandemic-related expenses now necessary for 
every call.

As your Assemblyman, Mike Norris authored 
and introduced new legislation to address 
this called the New York State Volunteer Fire 
Protection Reimbursement Account (A.10397), 
which would:
•	Allocate existing funds from the public 

safety communications surcharge in the 
state’s General Fund to reimburse volunteer 
departments and emergency medical services 
for expenses incurred related to procuring 
personal protective equipment; and


